

SMARDEN PARISH COUNCIL   
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 13th NOVEMBER 2017

Present: John Lowings, Mark Wilson, Sarah Ellison, Jocelyn Craig, Cliff Ridley, Jo Morton Marion Hudson, Pete Watts, Brian Bristow, Geraldine Dyer and Catherine Stanley (Clerk).

10 Parishioners present.

1.	APOLOGIES

None

2.	LIST OF THE DEPARTED

Rev Canon Paul Cox

3.	MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9th OCTOBER 2017

The minutes of the meeting of 9th October 2017 were agreed and signed by the Chairman and publication on the website agreed.

4.	PLANNING

Application No: 17/01645/AS
Proposal: Temporary planning permission for the erection of a temporary residential unit in association with prior approval granted under 16/01258/AS retrospective
Location: Mainey Farm, Pluckley Road, Maltmans Hill TN27 8RD
Comments: Comment – time limit should be applied

Application No: 17/01584/AS & 17/01586/AS
Proposal: 1. Conversion of an outbuilding into ancillary accommodation
2. Conversion of an outbuilding into ancillary accommodation to include reconfiguration of external staircase, provision of additional fenestration, insertion of doors and partition walls at ground and first floor levels and internal staircase. Listed Building
Location: Ash Farm, Mill Lane, Smarden TN27 8NW
Comments: Object on basis of too many openings and kitchen should be relocated away from near neighbours.


Application No: 17/01536
Proposal: Replacement boiler and relocation of associated flue, repairs to weatherboarding
Location: The Bake House, The Mill House, Cage Lane, Smarden TN27 8QE
Comments: No Comment

Application No: 17/01422/AS
Proposal: Erect a detached single storey wooden garage
Location: The Oast House, Headcorn Road, Smarden TN27 8PJ
Comments No Comment

5.	BURIAL GROUND

Mark reported that there has been a problem with individuals gathering to take drugs in the evening at the Burial Ground. It was discussed at length whether the gate should be padlocked.

It was agreed that Mark would try to liaise with Southern Water. Marion would try to liaise with the new PSCO and the Police Commissioner.

6.	POST OFFICE


John declared an interest and left the room. Mark took the Chair.

Jocelyn advised that she, Mark and Brian have had a meeting with Mike Barkway (Marion sent her apology) to consider an Outreach Service at the Charter Hall. It was thought that there may be an issue with queues. Jocelyn has spoken to Cheryl Stitich and it has been agreed that they will have a conversation in the New Year to consider how best to proceed.
We need to decide if the Post Office Ltd advertisement needs to be changed to an Outreach Service rather than a Post Office Local. There has been 1 expression on interest from an external party.

Brian advised that he had met Gary Mitchell and Alun Jones at his house in an attempt to get a grasp on what has been happening and to try to find a way forward.

Mark suggest that we take legal advice from KALC to get a recommendation as to how best to proceed. This was agreed.

It was agreed that a survey of Parishioners would be a good idea to establish whether there was a genuine desire to establish a shop. Mark, Marion and Jocelyn are to put together a survey.

The subject being finished John re-entered the room.


7.	MINNIS and CORNES MEADOW

It was agreed that the Parish Council would pay for the ditch clearing around The Minnis in June/ July next year.


8.	HIGHWAYS and LORRYWATCH

Brian reported that there was a nasty accident at the Shenley Road crossroads. Brian has reported this to KCC Highways.

A Parishioner has suggested that a mirror be erected in the garden of a fellow Parishioner to assist in exiting Vesper Hawk Lane. It was agreed that there could be an issue of liability and as such it would not be advisable.

The roads signs at the entrances to the village are in need of redecoration. It was agreed that they need to be sandblasted. Mark offered to paint them in the late Spring / Summer.

Jocelyn reported that the Lorrywatch numbers are reduced from what they were a few months ago.

Catherine was asked to contact the Insurers to advise that the Parish Council has now bought a Leaf Blower.


9.	ASHENDEN

Catherine advised that she has located the original Agency Agreement and sent a copy to Ashford Borough Council for their information.

It was agreed that it is now time to handover the management of the estate to Ashford Borough Council.


10.	CORRESPONDENCE
Catherine reported that she has received a letter from Alun Jones (copy attached) querying the Parish Council’s decision taken at the October meeting in respect of a proposed Post Office on The Minnis.


10.	 FINANCE and MONTHLY ACCOUNTS

Accounts - Copies of the accounts for October were presented and the items of expenditure for November were approved.


11.	COMMUNICATIONS

Nothing to report.

12.	REPORTS OF MEETINGS ATTENDED/FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

Nothing to report.


13.	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Brian reported that he had attended a meeting at Headcorn Aerodrome. The new planning application for a hangar to house a Spitfire overnight had been discussed and it was agreed that the noise readings would be assessed.




There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.25pm.



Parish Council Planning Meeting 23rd October 2017
Present:  John Lowings, Sarah Ellison, Mark Wilson, Marion Hudson, Jocelyn Craig, Clifford Ridley, Brian Bristow, Jo Morton

05/10/17
Application No. 17/00612/AS Amended Consultation
Location: Stoneden Oast, Pluckley Road, Maltmans Hill, TN27 8RF
Proposal: Erection of detached storage shed
Comments: Object – Still too large for site and a storage shed.

12/10/17
Application No: 17/01550/AS & 17/01551/AS
Proposal: 1. Proposed alteration and conversion of existing outbuilding to holiday let
2: Listed Building – Same
Location: The Cloth Hall, Water Lane, Smarden TN27 8QB
Comments: No comment.  Listed Building/Conservation Officer will dictate.

17/10/17
Application No.  17/01300/AS (DEL) Amended Consultation
Location: Site to west of Newenden, Pluckley Road, Smarden
Proposal: Erection of 5 timber stables and concrete nase and 20 x 35 menage with hardcore base and sand/rubber surfact
Comments: No Comment
Action: Withdrawn by applicant


17/00298 1 Hadman Cottages, Bell Lane TN27 8PW
Sarah Ellison reported that the Planning Committee of Ashford Borough Council, at which she spoke, on 18th October had supported the request that the window overlooking no. 4 Hadman Cottages should be removed and resited as a velux window overlooking open fields.  This is condition of retrospective planning permission being granted.  It was also interesting to note that if Smarden Parish Council had not removed their objection to the planning application itself, the Planning Committee would have been minded to object to the whole application and refused the retrospective planning application.  Minutes of Council Meeting recorded incorrectly and rectified at November Planning Meeting.  Now correct.


Smarden Parish Council Planning Meeting 27th November 2017
Present: Sarah Ellison, Mark Wilson, Clifford Ridley, Jocelyn Craig, Marion Hudson, Pete Watts, Geraldine Dyer, Brian Bristow,


13/11/17
Application No: 17/01695/AS
Proposal: Construction of a single storey side extension with pitched roof
Location: Moat Cottage, The Street, Smarden TN27 8NA
Comments: Comment that due note must be taken of adjacent residents’ concerns, and that these houses are all in close proximity to each other and due note must be taken of any extensions reducing green space and amenity to residents.

20/11/17
Application No: 17/01719/AS
Proposal: Prior approval for the change of use from premises in light industrial use to 4 No. dwelling houses
Location Mechanical Components Ltd., Church Farm, Bell Lane, Smarden TN27 8NT
Comments: Comment that this seems a reasonable solution to this redundant site.

23/11/17
Application No. 17/01666/AS
Proposal: Proposed new vehicular access and proposed new boundary fence
Location: Foxes Cottage, Smarden Bell Road, Smarden TN27 8NX
Comments: No Comment
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